
1 

DWC  
DEMOCRATIC WOMENôS CLUB OF MANATEE COUNTY FLORIDA               WWW.DWCManatee.com 

  MARCH 2019 

NEWSLETTER 

 

DWC FASHION SHOW LUNCHEON 

March 12th, 2019 11:30 AM  

4350 El Conquistador Pkwy  

Bradenton, FL  

PLEASE NOTE THAT CHECKS FOR YOUR 

RESERVATION MUST BE PAID IN            

ADVANCE BY MARCH 6th 

PLEASE MAIL YOUR CHECKS MADE    
PAYABLE TO DWC OF MANATEE COUNTY 

MAIL TO: 

 JOANIE LEBARON 

834 WEE BURN ST 

SARASOTA, FL 34243 

Cost is $35.00 

 Pɳeaɽʍ j˛˔ʘ uʟ f˛ʞ ˁɯʍ An˚uʨʕ  
 

Mˉrɮʍ K˔˚nˉʘ & S˓˔ʿɳˏʦ S˚yɩˏʞ 
Sʫhʺlˉrˀ˓˔ʜ Faˀ˓i˛ʘ Sh˛ʤ ˉnʋ 

Sʳɳˏnʠ Aucˢi˛ʘ 
 

Tɯʍ Tɯˏɵʍ f˛ʞ ˁ˓iʟ ʄeˉʞÙʟ Sʫhʺlˉr-
ˀ˓˔ʜ Fesˢ˔˥iˢɰeʟ iʟ  

 
ǾǳMȈN HȈȐǶȍȓG ǾǳMȈN 

 
Mˏʸɧˏrʟ ᴗ ˛ˤʞ ˛˦ʘ ʫ˗˃ʈ ˦ʳʶʕ ɧʍ 
˛ˤʞ moɩʮlʟ ˉnʋ faˀ˓i˛nʟ ˦ʳʶʕ ɧʍ 
˞r˛˥iɩeʋ ˋʦ U˚i˟ʀʍ B˛uˢi˟ʀʍ 

 

We are coming 

up on our an-

nual Scholar-

ship Fund 

Raiser.  Many 

of you have al-

ready commit-

ted to provid-

ing a basket of goodies for the silent 

auction.  If anyone else would like to 

create a basket, please contact Patty 

Benson at 941-758-4610.  Also, if you 

have any items in good condition, such 

as vases, political books, framed pic-

tures, etc please bring for the auction.  

Do you go to a regular restaurant of-

ten?  Consider asking them to donate 

a gift card. 
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March Presidentôs Letter 

The transition into my new position has gone exceptionally smoothly. We have 
lost some highly effective individuals, such as Mary Duda, our legislative liaison 
who has elected to step down from that position. However, Ricky Mazzullo, who 
currently manages our Facebook page, has graciously volunteered to help the 
club and take over the duties of that position. We have also had a change on the 
Executive Board. The second Vice President, Sherry Emigh, due to her exceed-
ingly busy schedule, also decided to relinquish her seat, and in her place, our own 
Mary (Rachel) Young volunteered to take over the duties of that position. In 
Maryôs place as secretary, our newest and youngest member Alysia Simms seamlessly stepped into that 
position. We are extremely appreciative of Alysiaôs willingness to volunteer for this position considering 
she is pre-med at USF.  

One of my goals for the DWC was to have an effective and inclusive executive board, which was dis-
cussed in detail at our first board meeting. Our lines of communication are open, we speak on a daily ba-
sis, everybodyôs ideas and rolls are understood, and as a collective, we have been extremely successful in 
helping each other make our club a fine oiled machine. In addition, the membership has been extremely 
helpful in offering me advice on the transition, helping me find my feet in the role as President, and step-
ping up to volunteer, and for all this, I am eternally grateful.  

In addition, the club will be following the bylaws and creating a number of committees to which I know our 
membership will be willing to help our cause. The Executive Board has been discussing many ideas, such 
as reaching out to other Democratic Womenôs Clubs in our region, creating other events, which are more 
amenable to people who are in school or work and cannot meet at our regular club meeting, increasing 
our social media presence, and developing outreach programs in order to entice younger women into our 
membership. We have a long way to go but we are working tirelessly to get there.  

I want to give a shout out to my Executive Board who are stepping up with fervor: Jamie Heye our first 
Vice President who did a fabulous job chairing our last meeting as I was in DC lobbying Congress, our 
very astute Parliamentarian Faye Murphy who is setting me straight, Brian Heavrin who keeps this won-
derful newsletter going, Sandra Gander our reservations liaison, Jeanne Yeagle who graciously manages 
our website and does so at her own expense, our first past President Patty Benson who is helping me 
learn the many duties of this position, and the entirety of the membership who are a dedicated group of 
individuals. Thank you.  

 Erika Lundquist, DWC  of Manatee County President 

 

The left photo shows    

Stephanie Arthur and Patty 

Boyton at the                 

Manatee County Fair. 

On the right is Patty Benson 

presenting Chief Zack Grey 

Gif Cards  to  the local     

Coast Guard. 
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DWC Luncheon Minutes 2019/02/12 

12:05     Meeting called to order. 1st Vice President Jami Heye is leading the luncheon today, as       
President Erika Lundquist is away on business. 

12:06    No correction to last monthôs minutes, they are submitted and approved. 

   No Secretary report for this month, due to turnover 

Treasurer Joanie LeBaron gave the treasurerôs report: Money for helping the coast guard came from 
the opportunity fund, so that is down $100.00 ($600 from $700). Treasurerôs report is accepted for 
review by Jami. 

This monthôs speaker was Tamara Williams. 

12:55    2nd Vice President Mary Young gave 2nd Vice Presidentôs report. There is a new       spread-
sheet, and we now have a total of 81 members. 

Pat Benson gave a report on our help given to the coast guard due to the government shutdown. 
Overall, $6000.00 was donated through various sources, and the coast guard was extremely happy 
and appreciative for all the help. 

As well, she talked more about the fashion show and went over the following information 

Fashion show will be March 12th at 11am 
Flyer was sent out, will be sent out again 
Costs $35, will be at IMG 
On February 27

th
, everyone who wants to is to meet at Pattyôs house at 10am to do baskets 

(Baskets must be done by this date) 
Try-ons begin February 13th, and will run every Wednesday 
Money raised goes to the scholarship fund 

1:02     Alice Newton from the League of Women Voters spoke, and brought two petitions for  everyone to 
sign to get on 2020 ballot. (Ban on Assault Weapons, and Medicaid Expansion) 

1:05     DEC Workshop is happening February 23rd at 8:30am 

We have a table 
It is a free workshop 
Sign-up sheet was passed around 

1:08      This month was Minnie Jonesô Birthday! As well, she talked about the church trip to St. Augustine 

See Minnie to sign up 
March 14

th
 Down payment needed 

April 11th Final Payment needed 
Need 30 people or more, as of now 8 people have signed up 
Date of trip is June 18th-21st 

1:11 Carol did 50/50 raffle, Ricki won 

1:12 Two new guests joined us this time, and they were introduced. 

1:13 Meeting adjourned by 1
st
 Vice President Jami Heye 

Alysia Simms 

Secretary 
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PHOTOS FROM OUR FEBRUARY    

MEETING.  COME JOIN US  IN MARCH 


